
roger Wilson
Lake Sawyer plays a vital role as a key source for the Soos Creek watershed. Maintaining adequate
lake levels is essential to ensuring a healthy flow downstream. When water levels in the lake drop,
streamflow velocity decreases, leading to increased sediment deposition. These conditions not only
degrade water quality but also hinder fish migration and raise water temperatures—both of which
contribute to the deterioration of aquatic habitat. 

It has come to our attention that the Covington Water District has been extracting water from a well
hydrologically connected to Lake Sawyer and distributing (selling) it to other water districts.
Historical data, which we can provide, demonstrates a clear correlation between the start of this
extraction and declining lake levels. As of this year, lake levels have reached their lowest point in
over a decade. 

We respectfully urge all stakeholders to take action to protect Lake Sawyer by minimizing further
depletion of its water. While we understand the financial incentives behind the continued pumping,
we believe the long-term environmental impact outweighs the short-term economic benefit. 

The Covington Water District has been made aware of these concerns by members of the
community who deeply value the lake. We ask for your support in preserving this critical resource
for current and future generations.
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